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OUA MEMO 00-1121-0090 
MEMORANDUM 
09 November 2021 
 

For: Regional Directors 
 Schools Division Superintendents  

Information Technology Officers 
 Supply Officers 
 Information and Communications Technology Coordinators 
 (Regional, Division, and School level) 
 Property Custodians 

 
Subject: DEFAULT SPOTLIGHT PAGE FOR ALL DEPED-ISSUED DEVICES 

 
 
 To maximize the potential of issued devices in communicating official messages 
from the Department of Education (DepEd), the Office of the Undersecretary for 
Administration (OUA) hereby instructs all Information Technology (IT) Officers and 
Information and Communications Technology (ICT) Coordinators to set up the said 
devices to automatically start up the spotlighted page of DepEd’s website ( https://www. 
deped.gov.ph/spotlight/ ). 
 
 The said page will automatically play videos that the Public Affairs Service (PAS) 
would like to feature. This will prioritize in particular messages from the Secretary. This 
page will be updated on a weekly basis depending on the theme for the said week. In 
cases where there are no specific messages coming from the PAS, the spotlight page will 
feature a DepEd TV lecture that is appropriate to the lessons mandated in the school 
calendar. 
 
 All existing and future devices issued by DepEd with access to the internet (e.g., 
computers, laptops and televisions) shall be enabled to automatically open the 
spotlighted webpage. This mechanism shall allow the automatic delivery of the 
Secretary’s weekly messages to all personnel and learners who have access to the said 
devices.  
 
 For more information, questions and concerns on the abovementioned subject, 
kindly contact the Information and Communications Technology Service-User Support 
Division (ICTS-USD) through email at icts.usd@deped.gov.ph . 
 

For strict compliance.  
 
 

ALAIN DEL B. PASCUA 
        Undersecretary 
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